
      March 17, 2005 
 

 

Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Re:  Cancellation of Title V permit for United Technologies Corp., Facility A0710 

 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This purpose of this letter is to notify you that the District is canceling the Title V 
permit for the facility above.   
 
The District issued UTC a Title V permit on October 3, 2003.  Due to closure of many 
sources, including mixers, paint booths, sandblasters, solid and liquid propellant test 
stands, UTC is no longer a major source of criteria or hazardous air pollutants, and is no 
longer classified as an aerospace manufacturing facility. In light of the above, UTC 
requested the District in a letter dated December 22, 2004, to cancel all their existing 
permits, except for 26 minor sources.  An estimate of NOx and CO emissions, the 
highest combustion contaminants, from the 26 minor sources, is 31 TPY and 7 TPY, 
respectively, which is less than 100 tons per year. Please refer to Attachment A. UTC's 
letter also requested the District to cancel their Title V permit, because the potential to 
emit from the 26 minor sources that will remain at the facility, is below the Major 
Source thresholds.  The letter is attached. 
 
Since the facility's potential to emit is obviously below the Major Source thresholds, the 
District is canceling the existing Title V Permit. 
 
The cancellation is effective as of the date of this letter.  
 
The District will also notify the California Air Resources Board and the facility in 
writing that the permit has been cancelled. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Steve Hill, Air Quality 
Engineering Manager, at (415) 749-4673. 
 
 

 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 Signed by Jack P. Broadbent 
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/APCO 
 
SAH:BFC 
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